

March 15, 2007

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 27th Floor 2300 Yonge Street TORONTO, Ontario M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli,

Re: Fort Frances Power Corporation

2007 Distribution Rate Application

Board File No. EB-2007-0529

Please be advised that a discrepancy noted by Mr. Marc Abramovitz, Advisor - Applications of the Market Operations Branch between the Fort Frances Power Corporation's 2007 IRM Model – Sheet 3 and the 2006 EDR Tariff Schedule of Rates for the Primary Metering Allowance was simply due to the improper selection of the rating dimension from the drop down list of the Model and that Fort Frances Power Corporation's transformer losses should have been identified as a percentage. Mr. Abramovitz has advised that the necessary changes will be made to our submitted 2007 IRM Model.

Thank you for your time in this important matter. If you have any questions or require any additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

FORT FRANCES POWER CORPORATION

Jim Kibiuk, B.Admin. CGA

President & CEO

CC. Mr. Marc Abramovitz, Advisor – Applications, OEB Market Operations Branch